
 

        13th November 2020 

Dear All, 

Unfortunately, we will not be able to run our much-loved Christmas fair this year due to the 

current situation.  However, all is not lost! We have been working hard to find a way to bring a 

part of the Christmas Fayre and all its excitement to the children in school. With the help of 

the teachers we have devised a plan to enable us to do this and are pleased to share with you 

the present room will be running this year! 

The present room is a big part of our Christmas event that is very much loved by the children, 

and allows the children to buy a pre-wrapped gift for loved ones, usually a parent or grandparent 

but there is no restriction as to how many they can buy or who they choose to buy for. However, 

it is worth noting that gifts are purchased more with adults in mind not siblings. Each gift is 

£2.50. 

The children will choose their gifts from the safety of their own class bubble. Each class will be 

given a sample box containing one of each item available to purchase. Gifts will then be delivered 

to the children to take home. This is to avoid unnecessary contact, moving around the school and 

any cross contamination between bubbles. 

As we are unable to offer a first come first served system, we have purchased a higher volume 

of gifts than usual to ensure all children get a variety of gifts to choose from. Classes have also 

been selected at random out of a hat to offer the fairest way of ordering the classes.  

Please ensure the correct money is sent in with your child on their class selection date for the 

number of gifts they’d like to purchase.  No change will be given to avoid cross contamination. 

The dates for the present room for each class are as follows.  

 

Class Date 

CS5 Monday 23rd November  

JB4 Tuesday 24th November 

AI5 Wednesday 25th November  

DF6 Thursday 26th November  

HW3 Friday 27th November   

MC4 Monday 30th November  

HR6 Tuesday 1st December 

JE3 Wednesday 2nd December 

EW3 Thursday 3rd December 

TR5 Friday 4th December 



AG6 Monday 7th December 

KB4 Tuesday 8th December 
 

Kind regards, 

Friends of Priory Juniors 


